
ORDINANCE NO. 20, SECOND SERIES 

AN ORDINANCE EXTENDING THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF THE 
CITY OF DODGE CENTER TO INCLUDE CERTAIN 

UNINCORPORATED UNPLATTED LAND COMPLETELY SURROUNDED 
BY LANDS WITHIN THE CITY LIMITS 

WHEREAS, The following parcel of land situated in the 

County of Dodge and State of Minnesota, described as 

follows: 

That part of the South Half of the Southwest 
Quarter (S 1/2 SW 1/4) of Section Thirty five (35), 
Township One Hundred Seven (107) North, Range 
Seventeen (17) West of the Fifth Principal Meridian, 
Dodge County, Minnesota, described as follows: 

Commencing at the Southwest corner of said South 
Half Southwest Quarter as the point of beginning, 
thence North 89"21'46 11 East 1336.74 feet along the 
southerly line of said South Half Southwest Quarter 
to a point 400 feet southwesterly measured at a 
right angle, from the centerline of the North­
westerly-southeasterly run-way of the Dodge Center 
Minnesota Municipal Airport; thence North 15"11'25 11 

West 1308.90 feet along a line parallel with said 
run-way centerline and the extension of said run­
way centerline to a point on the southerly right of 
way line of the Dakota Minnesota and Eastern Rail­
road; thence West along the southerly right of way 
line of said DAkota Minnesota and Eastern Railroad 
to the Northwest corner of said South Half South­
west Quarter, thence South along the West line of 
said South Half Southwest Quarter to the point of 
beginning, containing 36.13 acres more or less. 

is completely surrounded by land within the municipal 

limits; 

WHEREAS, 

The Council of the City of Dodge Center ordains: 

SECTION 1. The City Council hereby determines 



{1) That the territory described herein is completely 

surrounded by land within the Municipal limits and is or 

is about to become urban, or suburban in character.; and 

{2) None of the territories now included are in the 

City limits of any City. 

SECTION 2. TERRITORY ANNEXED. Corporate limits or 

the city are hereby extended to include the unplatted land 

described above and the same is hereby annexed to it and 

included within the City actually as if it had originally 

been a part thereof. 

SECTION 3. FILING The City Clerk/Administrator is 

hereby directed to file certified copies of this Ordinance 

with the Minnesota Municipal Board, the Secretary of 

state, the Town Clerk of the Township and the County 

Auditor of Dodge County. 

SECTION 4. EFFECTIVE DATE. This Ordinance takes 

effect upon its passage and publication and the filing of 

the certified copies as directed in Section 3. 

Adopted by the Council this 24. day of August , 1993. 
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